MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF LYMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT 7.30PM ON MONDAY 13TH MAY 2012 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. 
	PRESENT:
	Councillors:
	P. Acca 
	R Eastley

	
	
	J Bailey
	A Garratt

	
	
	Mrs D Beatty
	R. Longhurst

	
	
	C Carter
	Mrs T Scott

	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	


Also Present:   County Councillor Hughes and 8 members of the Public.
Apologies:
Cllrs D. Atkins, District Councillor B. Ingham and the Police
	1
	Election of Chairman for 2013/14
RESOLVED (Unanimously) that Cllr R Eastley be elected Chairman for the Municipal year.

The Chairman signed a Declaration of Acceptance of Office.  


	2
	Election of Vice Chairman for 2013/14
RESOLVED (Unanimously): that Cllr C Carter be elected Vice-Chairman for the Municipal year.



	3
	Declarations of Interest

Cllr Mrs Scott decaled a personal interest in plan no 13/0900 The Firs, Church Road
Cllr Eastley reminded the meeting that he was a member of the Lympstone Landowners Association.


	4
	Minutes 

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting held on 22nd April 2013, be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.


	5
	Planning Applications

13/0927/FUL Installation of replacement balcony and balustrade Watergate,  Longbrook Lane - SUPPORT
13/0813/LBC - Internal works to support existing ceiling and first floor structure over the general office at St Peters School, Harefield - SUPPORT
13/0900 - Construction of two storey side extension and single storey rear extension, following demolition of existing structures on west and south elevations at The Firs, Church Road - SUPPORT


	6
	Planning Decisions
13/0093/FUL Construction of one detached dwelling and double garage and laying of access driveway from Longmeadow Road, Land Off Longmeadow Road, for Badger Homes.  APPROVED
11/2001/FUL, Construction of rear extension and loft conversion with dormer window. Doral, Longmeadow Road. – APPROVED.


	7
	Other Planning matters
Cllr Garratt reported that the draft Torbay Local Plan had been published including housing numbers.  The Government minister had stated that from this, housing numbers for the area were now set.


	8

	Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr Longhurst gave a progress report on the Neighbourhood Plan.   In consultation with the Clerk, an application had been made for funding of £5,808, to meet the costs of preparing and producing the Neighbourhood Plan.  A decision was expected in 2-3 weeks.  He had been asked to talk to a Member of the planning staff at the Department of Local Government and Communities in London to describe the process and progress of the Plan. He had also been invited to attend a meeting with others involved in the process, in London, but was not available.  

Don Mildenhall, a member of the NP Working Group reminded the Council that the Neighbourhood Plan would supercede the Parish Plan and would incorporate the Village Design Statement.

The latest draft had been circulated to all members.  This was now ready for consideration by the Parish Council before commencing a public consultation period.  After that the plan would be reviewed by the Parish Council in the light of comments received and then passed to EDDC for their part of the process.

The Council was requested to consider a date and format for a special meeting to consider the draft final version of the Neighbourhood Plan.  The Clerk advised that consideration would include sites in private ownership and so the Council should consider whether this meeting should be held in private session.

RESOLVED 1 that a special meeting of the Council be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 22nd May 2013 to consider the Neighbourhood Plan.

2 That all members be requested to read the draft plan that had been circulated, prior to the meeting.

3 that the meeting consider whether discussions should be held in private session at this stage.


	9
	County Councillors Report
The Chairman congratulated Cllr Hughes on his re-election.

Cllr Hughes had received and passed on a petition calling for speed restrictions and a pavement to serve four houses in Nutwell Road.

THE Annual Meeting of DCC was to be held on 23rd may 2013.  He had informed the Leader that he was willing to serve on the same Committees as previously.

Cllr Mrs Beatty asked Cllr Hughes to look into the possibility of resurfacing Longmeadow Road as the surface was now in poor condition.  Cllr Bailey reported comment from Lt Col Truell that pats of Wotton Lane now looked like they were going to subside.  Again, Cllr Hughes was asked to arrange for this to be investigated.



	10

	Appointment of ‘Champions’

The Council reviewed the appointment of ‘Champions’.

RESOLVED That ‘Champions’ be appointed for the following areas:
Subject

Champion

Affordable Housing

Cllr Bailey

Amenities

Cllr Acca with Cllr Mrs Beatty
Burial Ground

Cllr Bailey

Communications

Leave
Environment

Cllr Eastley

Neighbourhood Plan.
Cllr Longhurst

Planning applications

Cllr Longhurst

Travel and Transport, including the Exe Estuary Trail

Cllr Bailey

Twinning

Cllr Mrs Scott

Youth Club

Cllr Mrs Beatty

Village Hall representative
Cllr Mrs Scott


	11
	 Appointment of Tree warden
Cllr Acca confirmed the Mr Tyrrell was willing to continue in this role.

RESOLVED that Mr Tyrrell be appointed Tree Warden for the Parish.



	12
	Ring and Ride Service

RESOLVED that Cllr Bailey be appointed as the Council’s representative on the Ring and Ride Service.



	13


	Parking outside Lympstone Nurseries
DCC has concluded that parked cars help to keep the speed of traffic down.  However, Cllr Hughes suggested that the Council could press for this if it felt there were wider implications.  He also suggested that any restrictions could be included with others, in a composite Traffic Order, thus reducing the cost.

RESOLVED: 1 that DCC be requested to implement parking prohibition outside Lympstone Nurseries.

2 that that the wider implications for this and other parking restrictions or prohibitions be considered at the next meeting. 



	14
	Candy’s Field

Lympstone Entertainments are holding a Jazz Festival in gardens throughout the village on 12 – 15th July 2011 and they would like to use Candy's Field for parking on 13th July.

RESOLVED: that permission be granted subject to there being no adverse weather and subject to adequate supervision being provided.



	15
	DALC Course - Rising to the Challenge – making localism a reality 
DALC was running this 3 part.  This course is ideal for any council which is looking to undertaken a project in their community.  It covers: the Community Rights within the Localism Act which can help with your project, as well as tips for engaging your community and planning your project.  The course will take place in the evenings of: 18th June, 2nd July and 17th July, in Exeter. 
There was no interest in this course.



	16

	Finance

Payments to be authorised 

RESOLVED:1 that the following payments be approved:
1867

Optima Graphics - Herald printing

275.00

1868

EDF Energy - Candy's Field lights 

22.96

1869

British Gas - Youth Club

401.93

1870

EDDC - rates for Youth Club

1,172.96

1871

Mrs C Edworthy - wages for April 2013

185.70

1872

A J Le Riche - sal & expenses for April 2013

726.82

1873

HMRC - Tax / NI April 2013

22.53

1874

Gulliford Joint Committee - contribution

200.00

1875

T Thompson - website hosting

250.00

Total

3,257.90



	17
	Financial summary

The Council received the following financial summary
Current Account

Opening balance at 1st April 2013 

25,731.63

Receipts 

22,227.50

Total receipts

47,959.13

Transfer from dep ac

Total paid in to current ac

47,959.13

less, Payments 

4,759.01

Net balance

43,200.12

Receipts not on statement: 

0.00

Unpresented cheques

1,069.84

Balance per Bank Statement 20th April 2013

44,269.96

Deposit Account

Balance at 1st April 2013

159.81

Interest to 3rd April 2013

0.01

Transfer to current ac

0.00

Total

159.82



	18
	Budget monitoring

The Council received and noted the monthly budget monitoring report.



	19
	Annual Accounts 2012-13
 The Clerk submitted the Annual Accounts and Bank Reconciliation for 2012/13.  These were now with the Internal Auditor.
RESOLVED: that subject to no adverse comments by the Internal Auditor, the accounts be approved and signed by the Chairman.



	20
	Annual Audit return

The Clerk submitted sections 1 & 2 of the Annual Audit Return.  He drew particular attention to section 2 which set out the Council’s responsibilities.
RESOLVED: that subjection to no adverse comments by the Internal Auditor, the Annual accounts and Audit Return be approved and signed by the Chairman.



	21
	Matters raised by other Councillors
Councillor Carter reported that there were major changes to the format of the Furry Dance this year.

RESOLVED: that this be included on the Agenda for the next meeting.

Cllr Longhurst reported on continuing problems regarding junior Football parking on Burgmanns Hill.  There had also been complaints of foul language associated with football matches

RESOLVED: that a meeting be held with the Football Club and the police to produce a solution to these problems.

Cllr Acca reported that he had met a ranger for the National Trust to discuss works to the entrance to Cliff Field.  He had also received a quote from Trinity Plant Hire to carry out the works.

RESOLVED: that this be considered at the next meeting.

Cllr Mrs Scott asked about plans for flower beds for this season

RESOLVED: that this be included on the next Agenda



	22
	Exclusion of the Press and Public.
RESOLVED: that in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960, the Press and Public be excluded from the meeting for consideration of the following item.



	23
	Complaint against Parish Councillors.
The Council discussed a letter from the Monitoring Officer of EDDC and decided that no action was required.

 


Chairman

